Village of LaGrange Committee of the Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

June 8, 2023
Council President Karpinski started the Committee of the Whole meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Karpinski, Dill, and Honer.

Below are the topics that were discussed:

1) IT Update - We received an IT update from Kent Iler of Iler Networking and Computing.  Iler has access to all systems.  Unfortunately, they do not have the password to the firewall at the wastewater treatment plant.  It is something that will be replaced after high speed fiber is available; so, it is not a concern.  Backups of our system are being done regularly now; they had not been done in 2 years.  The old water billing system has been backed up.  The domain controller will help with security.  Set up of permissions to the server is in process.  Microsoft 365 is set up.  The VillageOfLaGrangeOhio.gov domain has been registered; the set up should be completed soon.  We have had some challenges with Lorain County 911 and IT.  They are trying to set up individual permissions by municipality; currently, it is not restricted as it should be.  The police department’s server currently is not being backed up.  The police department cannot share the same server as the Village (CJIS limitation).  We will look at a new telephone system.
2) Opportunity Way - Ken Keifer was contacted by a relative of someone from whom we got land years ago.  They want to buy the land from us at a price from years ago.

3) Rules of Council - The first draft of the rules of council was shared with the group.  Fiscal Officer Homer-Miller posed some questions to Solicitor Clark.  Karpinski questioned abstentions as noted in the draft document.  This will be discussed in more detail at the next Committee of the Whole meeting.  Homer-Miller encouraged council to share their questions and concerns with her before the next meeting so that she can communicate their thoughts with Clark.
4) Contract with the School - Clark has not received a response from Keystone’s attorney.  Flynn asked if fire trucks can get around the building, which they can.  Council needs to provide direction to Clark on next steps.  
5) Electricity to Maintenance Building - Discussion was had on if we needed single or 3-phase electricity in our maintenance building.  Administrator Gates mentioned that running an air compressor uses more electricity.  She also indicated that it would improve the value of the building should we ever wish to sell it.  The cost is higher to install 3-phase than single phase.  The general consensus was single phase.
6) Retention Basins - Several property owners have had their retention basins cleaned.  How does council want to verify that they were done correctly and are back to as-built specifications?  Elevations should be shot.  We are shooting East Commerce now.  Other areas should have valid specifications.  Do we want to get confirmation from the property owners’ engineers?  Or should we do it?
7) Gazebo - A 12’ gazebo was laid out in painters’ tape on the floor in council chambers.  It seems small.  Honer reported that Wellington’s is 20’, Grafton’s is 24’ / 25’, and Litchfield’s is 24’ and that they have electricity.  The location needs to be determined.

In order to start the regular council meeting, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:31 p.m.  
Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: _______________________________
  Curt Karpinski, Council President

         Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer
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